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NOV 15 2020 

This Sunday, link in from 10:45am 

Hello Everyone,  

Praise God for the easing of restrictions! We were able to meet with our daughter and 3 of our grandchildren for 
the first time in months, with many hugs and tears. I pray you have had the opportunity to catch up with your 
loved ones as well. 

We all go through ups and downs in our walk with God and I know meeting with God in His Word has been a struggle for me 
in recent times. If youôre a ócome on letôs just get stuck into it and do itô sort of person, taking the time to really connect with 
God may be a difficult thing for you. As a ódoerô myself, I can really relate to that. 

But Jesus teaches us that everything else will flow out of the love and relationship we have with our Heavenly Father. Thatôs 
why Jesus tells us the most important commandment is to, 'Love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul 
and with all your mind and with all your strength. The second, is love your neighbour as yourself. There is no commandment 
greater than these.' (Mark 12:30-31) 

Many times throughout the New Testament we see the triad of faith, hope and love. But in 1 Corinthians weôre told that the 
ógreatest of these is love.ô (13:13) 

In 1 John we read one of the most indisputable theological facts: 'God is love.' John goes on to tell us, 'This is love: not that 
we loved God, but that He loves us and sent His Son as an atoning sacrifice for our sins.' (4:10). The more I read God's Word 
and understand His character, love and grace, the more convinced I am that when we really know the depth of the Fatherôs 
love for us, the greater our passion for Jesus will be, the greater freedom we'll have from sin's hold on us and the greater our 
desire will be to share God's love with those around us. 

Not sure how to be faithful in meeting with God in His Word? I encourage you to do what I have done: find a mature brother or 
sister in Christ who loves God and who loves to meet with God in His Word and ask them to be your supporter, encourager 
and accountability person. My prayer is that all of us will come to know God's Word as a place of relationship, growth and 
transformation. 

With love & blessings, Glenda 
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MEET GEOFF & 

Have you moved? 

Have you changed your phone number? 

Have your changed your email address? 

No longer have a landline? 

 

We are currently updating the church data base. Please let us 

know if there are any changes to your contact details, we 

donôt want you to miss out on a Christmas surprise! 

 

Email changes to: Lesley@newpeninsula.com.au or 

Phone 5973 8888 

NEW BABY 

Congratulations to grandparents Kerrie & 

Geoff Ternes on the arrival of a new 

grandson Joash born to their daughter 

Katherine and husband in Tasmania.  

May this precious life continue to bring you 

much joy. 

 

BIRTHDAY CONGRATULATIONS 

To Wendy Cathie who will be celebrating a special birthday on 

Sunday 15 November and to Irene Stickley who will also be 

celebrating a special birthday on Wednesday 18 November. 

What a wonderful excuse to relive precious memories, rejoice in 

Godôs blessings and also a time to experience His many 

provisions for today. Congratulations and enjoy your 

celebrations. 

On behalf of the Church Board, the Church Secretary, John Williamson, is 
pleased to announce that a Special Church Meeting is to be convened for the 
purpose of considering the name, unanimously recommended by the Senior 
Pastor Search Committee and unanimously affirmed by the Church Board 
and Elders, for the call to the role of Senior Pastor. 
 
This Special Church meeting will be held Sunday December 6 at 11am via 
Zoom. 
 
Please register with Lesley lesley@newpeninsula.com.au by November 29, if 
you wish to participate. A link and voting details will then be sent to you. 
 
Please note that everyone is welcome to attend, but only members of NPBC 
can vote. 

is open 
What a wonderful ministry to our community. Here are some reactions 
and comments from óre-opening dayô.  
 
ñWow we have been waiting for this...... 
 
ñThis is the best Op Shop on the Peninsula..... 
 
ñThe shop is so organised and clean, we love it.... 
 
ñItôs so good to be able to come here again. We love this shop.... 
 
More volunteers are needed if you would like more information please 
contact Kirsty 
Kirsty@npcci.com.au or ring 5973 8888 

mailto:lesley@newpeninsula.com.au


§ For those who are facing and/or recovering from surgery. 

§ For those who are contemplating life changing decisions. 

§ For safety in travel, as so many are able to venture further afield. 

§ For the Church Planning Meeting. 

§ For those who are anxious. 

§ For the Worship team. 

§ For our family and friends who are overseas and still are living in the 

midst of the second wave of Covid. 

§ For our VCE students completing exams. 

§ For our Church Board. 

§ For the Alpha team and participants. 

§ For wisdom in the preparation of the mission budget and allocations 

for 2021. All proposals and requests for support have now been 

received. 

§ For being able to see family & friends again. 

§ For the lessening of Covid restrictions in Melbourne.  

§ Because we know He is in control. 

§ For the Senior Pastor Search Committee.  

§ For those who have been faithfully serving óbehind the scenesô. 

§ For His word. 

§ For our Pastors. 

§ For the OpShop team. 

§ For this wonderful part of the world we live in. 

§ For His faithfulness that has enabled New Peninsula to meet all its 

2020 financial budget commitments to our mission partnerships and 

individuals. Thank you, church family, for your consistent financial 

contributions and prayers.  

PRAYER REQUESTS 

If you have been watching our Sunday morning services through https://

newpeninsula.online.church rather than on YouTube you will have seen 

the Request Prayer button in the bottom right hand corner of your 

screen. 

Via this button you can contact the same Sunday Morning Prayer Team 

that has always been available to pray with you after our services. 

Simply fill in your name and email address in the boxes provided.  

In the message box you can either write your prayer request, which will 

then go to the pray-ers for that week, or alternatively a phone number, 

then a member of the prayer team will contact you directly to pray with 

you.  

Do you want someone to pray for you? 

Contact the prayer chain. This is a confidential group who will pray as 

the Lord directs. You do not need to give your name or specifics if you 

would rather not. 

Email: prayerchain@newpeninsula.com.au or  

Phone 5973 8888  

Do you have a Pastoral need or just want someone to 

talk to?  

Email: ann@newpeninsula.com.au or 

Phone 5973 8888 & your name will be passed onto our Pastoral Care 

Coordinator Ann Harding. 
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THE SUPERIORITY OF THE NEW COVENANT 

15 November For it is based upon a better sanctuary 

   (Heb 9:1-28) 

22 November  For it is based upon a better sacrifice 

   (Heb 10:1-18) 

EXHORTATIONS DRAWN FROM THIS SUPERIORITY 

29 November Draw near to God and hold fast 

   (Heb 10:19-30) 

6 December Run the race of faith with endurance 

   (Heb 11:1-12:29 

13 December Miscellaneous exhortations  

   (Heb 13:1-25) 

Join in the fun of Kids Zoom on 

Sunday 22 Nov @ 11am.  

A one off permission needs to be 

sent to: 

chris@newpeninsula.com.au 

You can access weekly resources for your kids and for 

connecting with God as a family from our website: 

www.newpeninsula.com.au/FamiliesAtHome 

1. Read Heb. 8:1-2 Do you ever think about the true tabernacle? If you do what 

sort of images does your mind conjure up? 

2. Read Rev. 4. How is our worship a reflection of the heavenly temple 

worship. What attitude would we, as worshipers, need to bring for our 

worship to more closely reflect what we see in Rev 4. 

3. Read Rev. 21. What, in this description, stands out for you? (Note the city is 

2200km
3
 and the walls are 65m wide) 

4. From Rev. 21 How does knowing that the New Jerusalem is our eternal 

inheritance and final home influence how we perceive our current 

circumstances and priorities in life? Is there anything youôd like to change in 

your life as a result of reflecting on these passages? 


